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 Berkeley City College

College Roundtable for Planning and Budgeting

MINUTES

Monday, August 29, 2016


Present:
Rowena Tomaneng, Tram Vo-Kumamoto, Joe Doyle, Lisa R. Cook, Robert Gonzalez, Stephan Bera, Siraj Omar, Hermia Yam, Josie Baltodano, Brenda Johnson, Joseph Bielanski, Jr., Shirley Slaughter, Francisco Gamez, Cleavon Smith, Jennifer Lenahan, Rich Berberian, Windy Franklin, Christopher Scott, Kelly Pernell, Ramona Butler, Karen Shields, Thomas Kies, Cynthia Reese
Chair:
Rowena Tomaneng, President



	

	AGENDA AND DISCUSSION ITEMS
	

	I.
	Welcome and introduction

	President Tomaneng called the meeting to order and introduced herself to attendees. Attendees followed by introducing themselves and sharing with her and new attendees their position and department.
Reported by President Tomaneng:

· There will be two sets of minutes to approve from last spring at the next Roundtable meeting to be held on Monday, September 12th.

· The agenda will be reformatted for clarity on which topics are information, discussion, or action items, to include items requiring approval.

	II.
	2015-2016 Institutional Goals and Accomplishments

	Document referenced: “BCC-2015-16-Goals-updated draftAug24”

New to BCC, Mr. Stephan Bera is looking forward to learning how best to support this work. There are two major priorities, at this point: 1) Integration and 2) Alignment. The document is laid out in terms of both of these pieces. 
Looking between “BCC Strategic Activities” and “Accomplishments” the integration there is in terms of how things are rolling out across different reporting streams. As an example, for the integration of SSSP, Equity and BSI it is looking at similar outcomes and similar ways of reporting on those outcomes. The alignment piece comes in when looking at both BCC Strategic Activities and the alignment with the district.
The process for drafting the 2015-16 Institutional Goals and Accomplishments was shared with the group by President Tomaneng who noted Dr. May Chen’s work on collecting information and data to be incorporated into the draft.  Approximately two thirds of the draft information was completed upon the president’s arrival in July 2016.   President Tomaneng contacted the instructional and student services areas to add additional highlights and accomplishments that spoke to the specific goals for 2015-2016, as well as the outcomes for that work.

She invited attendees to review the draft and send her an email noting anything that should be highlighted or is missing.  At our next meeting, a final draft will be included for approval.
At the recent PBIM summit, Dr. Crawford asked all of the colleges to respond to specific aspects of the district’s strategic priorities. Dr. Sayavong pulled out specific areas of activities and accomplishments from the draft in response to the request.
Examples of what will be submitted are in response to the areas below:

· How are the colleges doing around the equity plans?
· Has the college implemented the Equity plan and SSSP plan?
· How are we doing in terms of quality of services in the student services area?

· This area was clarified as quantity according to certain metrics as well as satisfaction.

2016-2017 goals will be identified this Fall.  We will start off with the Ed Master Plan goals developed in the Spring 2016 which will be linked to the district’s strategic priorities.

	III.
	New Framework for Goals and Accomplishments

	Document referenced:  “Draft – FrameworkforGoalsandAccom”
This is work that Ms. Tram Vo-Kumamoto, Dr. Josefina Baltodano, Dr. Francisco Gamez, Mr. Cleavon Smith and Dr. Barbara Des Rochers sat in during the summer as part of a strategic planning group looking at all of the different grant funded projects across the campus to create a framework to guide campus activities.
From that work what they were hoping to do was to create a framework to then feed “our stuff” (college activities in relation to goals that align with the framework).  Ms. Vo-Kumamoto referenced a second document as part of her discussion, “SPISTF Strategic Framework-MASTER as of July 25 16” which is a draft of a potential framework for BCC. Along with the three stages of the district’s strategic goal, “Moving In, Moving Through, Moving On”, a fourth was added to the draft framework which is, “Operations.” Also added are BCC’s Ed Master Plan goals and indicators along with a section for projects.
While also inquiring if this will get mapped to the strategic plan, Dr. Bielanski added that if we are following the accreditation standards, the high level plan is the district strategic plan, or overarching plan, and all other planning is linked.
In response, it was explained by Mr. Cleavon Smith that our strategic plans are going to be more aligned to the college education plans; rather than our district strategic plan driving what happens at the college. The intent is to make sure that we do, in fact, align this with our strategic plan so we can communicate the efforts in a way that would be consistent with accreditation standards but at the same time understanding that the colleges are accredited, not the district, and the district strategic plan should be informed by the college education plans.
If we use the draft framework model, Ms. Vo-Kumamoto indicated that at the end of the year (Spring 2017), our Research office can look at the indicators and that would be our gauge for determining whether or not we are making movement on the goals.
President Tomaneng noted that the three stages of the Overarching Strategic Goal is a reflection of SSSP.  It parallels the goals of SSSP which are really the goals of many of our student success and student equity programs.  The task force formed because there were multiple grants that the district and the colleges were receiving and implementing with varying degrees of activities, plans and outcomes.  The task force also got together to learn about all of these different funding sources in order to move to integration and be more effective.  

She reported that on Thursday, September 15th there will be a team from the task force presenting during college hour and discussing the work that happened in the summer.  She will make sure the location, date and time are communicated college-wide for anyone who wants to learn more about it.
The framework draft document was well received:
1. It clarified things.
2. Helps having blank areas; it’s a document that can be taken to Senate for potential ideas.

3. Faculty can see what ideas they already have, that they want to involve themselves in, and determine how that would fit under this framework.
4. It can also be a tool for holding our representatives and district committees accountable and also inform them of our college needs.

5. Can be used as an evaluation document.
6. The other item brought up to include in terms of operations and sustainability was Classified staffing needs related to projects and grant proposals.
In alignment with enrollment, Mr. Joe Doyle brought up two cases of students dropping out due to skyrocketing rent increases in the bay area.  He believes this may be happening throughout the district and suggests getting statistics on this.  He also discussed reinvestigating subsidized student housing as the demographics we are trying to reach can no longer afford bay area housing.

President Tomaneng will follow-up with Mr. Doyle regarding portable housing ideas as affordable housing is an urgent, pressing issue.

	IV.
	Accreditation

	Documents referenced:  Accreditation Follow-up Presentations and Follow-up report summary 8.25.16
Feedback on the document and summary can still be submitted. The back page of the summary document has information on accessing the full document and give feedback. It is important that attendees and their constituents review it and provide feedback. Ms. Vo-Kumamoto will be accepting feedback until Wednesday, August 31st. A revised draft will be created after that time as she works towards a final draft for the board agenda.
She shared meeting information and voting plans for the student group, faculty senate and classified senate. By the next Roundtable on September 12th, as representatives of the various leadership groups, all will come back to give approval, so that it moves forward to the Board for final approval.
Ms. Vo-Kumamoto provided a quick review of the recommendations and actions taken to address them.  Along with publishing the three key elements noted below to address College Recommendation 1, it was also suggested to publish this information in the Shared Governance Manual itself.

Three Key Elements

1) The Flow of Integrated Planning, Resource Allocation, and Evaluation

2) The Integrated Planning Calendar for BCC
3) The Evaluation Cycle and Timeline for the Integrated Planning Process

Also noted was that promotional material for the Mission, Vision, Values statements need to be updated in alignment with the changes made and approved.
Ms. Vo-Kumamoto continued with the review of actions taken for College Recommendation 2. No questions presented from the group.

Attendees were encouraged to read through the document and to follow-up with her if any questions should arise from the document review.  

	V.
	Review of New Positions

	President Tomaneng reviewed positions and funding sources. Positions that were already hired or started in the spring were not included.  
Classified

She noted that there are quite a few new classified positions and most of them are funded by our grant initiatives.
· Admissions & Records Technician, SSSP

· Audio Visual/Multimedia Specialist, General Fund

· DSPS Staff Assistant, DSPS

· Network Support Services Specialist, General Fund

· PIO, Vacant due to retirement

· Project Manager, Foster Youth Grant

· Project Manager, Transition Projects, Adult Ed Block Grant

· Research & Systems Technology Analyst, currently 100% PASS

· Storekeeper, General Fund

Missing from the list was the staff assistant for the Dean, Student Services.  The paperwork has been sent to the district. This position was formerly held by Ms. Ramona Butler.  President Tomaneng will add that position to the list. Ms. Hermia Yam also noted that the Assessment and Orientation Specialist position is also missing.  This position is 100% funded by SSSP and is a replacement position.
Siraj Omar mentioned that there was a chemistry lab technician that had been prioritized.  Ms. Vo-Kumamoto stated it is on the prioritized list and we need to identify funds.
Classified Senate has walked President Tomaneng through some of the other positions on the classified prioritization lists in the past which she will be going back to, and working with the senate on. 
Administrators

· Interim Dean of Counseling position funded by DSPS, SSSP and Student Equity.

· Interim Associate Dean of Educational Success 80% is to work on CTE related programming for the Adult Ed Block Grant, a small percentage from Career Pathways Trust 2, and a small percentage from Student Equity.

· Interim Dean of Research shared 50% with Laney.  Funded by SSSP and Student Equity

· New Deans are general funds.
New tenure track faculty was noted as well.

There was a brief discussion on counselor positions open due to recent resignations.  Also discussed were the project manager position and the Associate Dean position (Adult Ed Block Grant), and whether there is an understanding with department chairs and faculty regarding the institutional support available, and how much of that support will be aligned to actual efforts of faculty.

Support staff for these positions was brought up as a concern.


	VI.
	Shared Governance Reports

	Academic Senate (Report by Mr. Cleavon Smith)
· Currently holding an election for president.

· Mr. Smith is filling in until an officially elected president is named.

· There is a special meeting Wednesday.  They will then get back to their regular cycle of 1st and 3rd Wednesdays during college hour in room 311. All are welcome to attend.

· There are two nominees for president.

· Results will be finalized by the second week of September.

Classified Senate (Report by Karen Shields)

· Classified senate wanted to know the status of the hiring prioritization which was reviewed. 

ASBCC (Report by Dean Brenda Johnson)
· No representation due to Welcome Week activities. Attendees are encouraged to participate.
· Two students from BCC will attend the Congressional Black Caucus in a couple of weeks.

	Next Meeting:  Monday, September 12, 2016, 12:15 p.m., Room 451A/B


Minutes taken: Cynthia D. Reese, 981.2851, creese@peralta.edu
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